
Four Seasons Swim Club Newsletter
7-5-24

Happy Independence Day Weekend!

Don't forget to sign up for text alerts using Remind so that you get alerts about
weather & events. 
Also, if you have any family members who want to receive the pool newsletter &
other pool emails, please make sure to add their email addresses on your
Member Account.

Some dates to put on your calendar: 
TOMORROW Saturday 7/6- 4S Independence Day Celebration featuring Rob
Jahn's Pulled Pork ($10/meal) at 3pm, sparklers for the kiddos, & fireworks
nearby as soon as it's dark 
Tuesday 7/9- pool closes early at 3pm for swim team semi-finals 
Sunday 7/14- Euchre Night at 6pm 
Saturday 8/17- Casino Night 7pm-11pm (adults only) - pool closes early at
6pm

 

http://www.fourseasonsswimclub.com
http://fourseasonsswimclub.com
https://www.remind.com/join/beb444
https://www.esoftplanner.com/v3/planner/login.php?access=0dG81LSVxNmo65a8y2J3wZqGog==


Rob Jahn has already started smoking some pulled pork for us (if you were at
the pool today, you may have noticed his smoker in the pavilion).

Tomorrow, Saturday July 6th, we will start serving up the pork at 3pm (at least
that's the plan!). For just $10, you'll get a portion of pulled pork, white bread,
coleslaw, pickles, onions, a bottle of water, AND a special summertime sweet
treat!

After the sun sets, we'll be able to float in the pool while watching nearby
fireworks. There will also be some sparklers for the kiddos on the basketball
court.



EUCHRE NIGHT

Sunday July 14th at 6pm 
In the Pavilion

$5 per person to play. 
This will include pizza and prizes for the winners. 
Please bring a covered dish or dessert to share. 
BYOB

Kids are welcome- just $2 per kid for pizza.

Guests are also welcome and only have to pay the $5 to play Euchre (guests
must pay the $10 guest fee if they want to swim).

DO YOU WANT TO HOST A MOVIE NIGHT (or day)?

If so, all you have to do is choose a date, time, and movie, and then be
there to "host."

You can choose anything family-friendly that's available on Disney+ (the TV in
the pavilion has an account set up). I'll reserve the pavilion, send out an email,
and send a Remind message to let people know about the event. You'll just
need to move the tables and chairs around in the pavilion to make it



comfortable for viewing & start the movie (remotes are in the office). The snack
bar workers can even make microwave popcorn for you for the event!

Email me at jillian_tegtmeyer@yahoo.com if you're interested.

BINGO?

If you have BINGO equipment and/or would be interested in running a BINGO
event at the pool, email me at jillian_tegtmeyer@yahoo.com.

STUFF TO KNOW

We have a lot of new members, so here's some information for you (and maybe
for seasoned members who just didn't know or forgot!). 
* GUESTS: When you have guests at the pool, the fee is $5 on weekdays &
$10 on weekends. If using passes, it's double passes on weekends. Guests
also need to use your snack bar account if they want anything at the snack bar.
You are responsible for letting your guests know the pool rules (see below for
some of the more important safety rules). 
* SUSTAINING MEMBERSHIP: If you decide that you don't want to be a
member one summer due to travel plans or finances, you can purchase a
sustaining membership (currently $75 each year). This holds your spot as a
member. If you don't renew your membership or purchase a sustaining
membership and then want to re-join the pool, you will have to sign up for the
waitlist, wait your turn, AND pay the initiation fee again. 
* SNACK BAR: You can add to your snack bar account 2 ways: online or at the
front desk. If adding online, go to your MEMBER ACCOUNT HERE and click
FUND ACCOUNT at the top. Enter the total amount you want to add, enter your
credit card information, and click purchase. If adding using cash at the pool, get
an envelope from the front desk, put $20 or more into the envelope, write your
name on the envelope, and give it to the front desk clerk, a manager, or a
lifeguard. 
* LOST & FOUND: If you leave something at the pool, it will be added to the lost
& found table (near the pool noodle bin) or lost & found bin (currently near the

https://www.esoftplanner.com/v3/planner/login.php?access=0dG81LSVxNmo65a8y2J3wZqGog==


water fountain/under the office window). All items left behind at the end of the
season will be donated or thrown away. 
* BALLS: You can borrow tennis balls & rackets, basket balls, and cornhole
bags from the front desk. Please do NOT throw or bounce balls in the pavilion
(we've already had to replace the TV once due to a ball mishap...)

Pool Rules, Safety, and Etiquette

Before the pool season starts, take a moment to remind the kiddos of the Pool
Rules. 
Talk to them about pool safety and etiquette. We all share the pool, so we need
to have respect for all of the other members swimming with us.

▪ If
a
child
cannot
swim
or
is
wearing
a
safety
flotation
device,
the
child
must
be
in
arms
reach
of
their
parent
or
person
responsible.

https://fourseasonsswimclub.com/pool-rules


▪ Be
respectful
of
those
in
the
pool
around
you-
especially
when
it's
crowded.
Watch
where
you
throw
beach
balls
and
try
not
to
jump
in
too
close
to
other
members
who
might
not
want
to
be
splashed.

▪ Do
not
whack
the
pool
noodles
on
the
water.
They
are
community
noodles
for
all



of
us
to
share,
and
whacking
them
will
cause
them
to
break
and
shed
foam
all
over
the
pool.

▪ Pool
Deck:
Walk,
don’t
run.
No
glass
containers-
protect
those
little
feet!

▪ Diving
Board:
One
diver
at
a
time,
no
goggles,
wait
for
previous
diver
to
reach
the
ladder
before
diving,
and



swim
to
the
ladder
immediately
after
diving.

▪ Baby
Pool:
Little
swimmers
must
be
accompanied
by
an
adult.
The
Baby
Pool
is
for
the
little
ones-
no
big
kids
(unless
assisting
parents).

▪ Lounge
chairs
are
for
adults
when
the
pool
is
crowded.

▪ ABOVE
ALL
-
Listen
to
the
lifeguards.
What
they
say



goes.
They
keep
us
safe.
We
have
the
best
lifeguards
around!

Garden Helpers Needed

Do you have a green thumb? Great! Then come on over and help beautify our
pool. The landscaping out front could always use a little TLC. 
No green thumb? Then you can help pull weeds!

Interested in working at Four Seasons?

Click here to go to our Employment Page to download application! We are still
hiring Snack Bar workers. The job description is on website along with
application.

Snack Bar workers must be at least 14 years old.

We love hiring our young members!!

https://fourseasonsswimclub.com/employment
https://fourseasonsswimclub.com/employment


Social Events

Here are some upcoming social events we have planned: 
· Pulled Pork & Fireworks on Saturday July 6th (pork starts selling at 3pm) 
· Euchre Night on Sunday July 14th at 6pm 
· Casino Night (adults only) on Saturday August 17th

We'll send updates once we get some volunteers to host more events, but we're
still hoping to add some of the following to our social calendar (If you'd like to
volunteer to host one of these events, please email Jill at
jillian_tegtmeyer@yahoo.com): 
· Movie Nights 
· Middle School Night 
· Game Night 
· Trivia 
· Cupcake Wars 
· Kids' FUNATHLON 
(You can also suggest events!)

Continue to check your email for updates on times and dates of events.

SILENT AUCTION & RAFFLE BASKET DONATIONS
NEEDED FOR CASINO NIGHT

Do you own a business you would like to promote by donating items to our
silent auction and raffle basket fundraisers? 
Do you work for a business that might want to promote itself by donating items?
Do you have family and friends who own/work for businesses that might be
interested in making donations? 
Are you a regular customer at local businesses that might want to donate



items? 
All funds raised will go to our capital improvement fund (Yes, we have a non-
profit Tax ID number available upon request.) 
Please contact Jill if you can help acquire more donations.

Four Season Swim Team News

Championships: 
7/8 Semifinals (10 and under) @ Crestwood 
7/9 Semifinals (11 + ) @ Four Seasons (reminder: pool closes for home meets) 
7/15 Finals @ Pinecrest

Four Seasons Towne Club 2024 Board 
The board members serve on the board on a voluntary basis. The board meets
monthly throughout the year to ensure a successful summer. If you have
interest in helping, this is a wonderful opportunity to give back to your
community. With our current full board, you have the chance to shadow a board
member.

President—Shellie Wilkens 
Vice President—Kim Sperber 
Treasurer—Chris Tegtmeyer 
Secretary—Ben Phillips 
Maintenance—Jaime Myers and Steve Sperber 
Athletics (Swim Team)—Becky Smith 
Communications—Jill Tegtmeyer 
Social—Shellie Wilkens (and sometimes Jill Tegtmeyer) 
Membership—Shellie Wilkens 
Volunteer Coord.—Shellie Wilkens

mailto:jillian_tegtmeyer@yahoo.com


SPOTLIGHT on Board Duties- MEMBERSHIP

In each newsletter this summer, we'll be featuring a different board position.
Since this is a community pool, we think everyone should know a little bit about
what it takes to make this place run!

The 3rd board position we're getting to know is MEMBERSHIP.

Shellie is not only the membership chair, but she's also the board president.
Her membership role takes up much more of her time, though!

Here's a list of just some of the things she takes care of throughout the year (not
just during the summer): 
* Sends out reminders to pay yearly dues. 
* Contacts members who have not paid to make sure they don't lose their
membership. (This involves a lot of time spent emailing and calling people...) 
* Answers questions about membership. 
* Monitors the waitlist to make sure all forms are filled out correctly. 
* Invites new members from the waitlist (providing a deadline for responding
and following up before moving to the next person on the waitlist). 
* Enters member information into the computer system. 
* Works closely with the treasurer to process membership and initiation fees.

I'm sure there's more, but you get the idea. And don't forget- this is a completely
unpaid position. Board members get some free guest passes (just like other
volunteers do), but they're giving a lot of their time to make sure our pool opens
every summer!

NEXT TIME- Spotlight on SECRETARY!
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